
Memo 
 
 

To: File - Disclosure of Confidential Information 

From: Christopher O’Connor 

Date:  Feb 26, 2025

Subject: Project Closure Memo 
 

 

This memo serves to provide closure to the Disclosure of Confidential Information 
Allegation.  Initial discussions and further clarification indicate that the allegation 
investigation will be ceased given that: 
 

●​ The complainant has engaged other external oversight bodies, wherein the Office 
of the Auditor General would defer to the oversight bodies determinations.   

●​ Duplication of effort should be avoided. 
●​ Investigating records actively being reviewed by an oversight body could impair 

one or both reviews. 
 

As such, any investigation into the Disclosure of Confidential Information Allegation will 
cease, and this memo serves as the final report. 
 
Sincerely, 

 Christopher OConnor

Auditor General for The Corporation of the City of Windsor 
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